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May 28, 2013 
 
Carrie Meyer 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR  97232 
 
RE: Docket No. 00-035-T01 - In the Matter of the Approval of Tariff P.S.C.U. No. 42, Re: 
Proposed Schedule 70 - Tariff Revisions Attributable to the Recently Approved Merger between 
PacifiCorp and Scottish Power in Docket No. 98-2035-04 
 
Dear Ms. Meyer: 
 
On April 1, 2013, Rocky Mountain Power (Company) filed its 2012 Annual Report of the Blue 
Sky Program (Report) with the Public Service Commission of Utah (Commission).  Comments 
on the Report were provided by the Utah Division of Public Utilities (Division) and by HEAL 
Utah.  The Commission appreciates these comments. 

 
The Division of Public Utilities (Division) notes an inconsistency in the ending and starting 
available fund balances in the 2011 and 2012 Annual Reports, respectively.  Additionally, the 
Division observes the 2012 Annual Report contains some negative program costs.  The Company 
provided to the Division, clarification for these inconsistencies through an informal request.  The 
Division recommends when funds are refunded on a project but the project is funded again in a 
subsequent year, the Company include the project as part of the Community Projects Awarded 
on the Available Fund Projects TAB with an explanation for the funding in the future.  Also in 
future reports they request the Commission require the Company to provide documentation, 
footnotes, or some other appropriate means to better explain negative program costs.  The 
Division concludes the Report is in compliance with Commission Orders and adheres to the 
Commission’s reporting requirements.   
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The Commission has reviewed the Company’s Report and the Division’s recommendations and 
acknowledges the Report complies with the Commission’s prior orders on the Report.  The 
Company shall incorporate the Division’s recommendations in all future annual reports on the 
Blue Sky Program.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
Commission Secretary 
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